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May 8, 2025 
 
Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and Members of the Joint Standing Committee on 
Judiciary: 
 
My name is Melissa Martin, and I am submitting testimony today on behalf of the Maine Coalition 
Against Sexual Assault (MECASA), the organization which represents and serves Maine’s sexual 
violence prevention and response programs as well as Maine’s Children’s Advocacy Centers. 
MECASA initiates and advocates for victim-centered public policy; provides expert training, 
technical assistance, and resources for providers and partners; and funds the service providers in 
your communities.  
 
MECASA is here today in opposition to LD 380, An Act to Amend Certain Laws Regarding Gender-
affirming Health Care Services. 
 
At least 70% of trans Mainers experience sexual violence in their lifetime.1 Most—83%—
experience this before transitioning.2 These experiences often begin in childhood, with 41% of 
trans youth in Maine reporting forced sexual contact compared to 11% of cisgender youth.3When 
Trans Mainers can access gender affirming care and transition this reduces vulnerability to sexual 
violence.4  
 
Providing access to gender-affirming care is a protective factor against sexual violence.5 When 
trans people can access the care they need and move forward in their transitions, their 
vulnerability decreases. Our most recent statewide needs assessment also shows that survivors’ 
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top unmet needs include basic essentials like housing, food, and healthcare—needs this bill would 
undermine for trans survivors.  
  
MECASA supported the original law passed in 2023 and continues to support it now. Thank you 
for your consideration. We hope you will oppose LD 380 and would be pleased to answer any 
questions you might have. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
About Maine’s Sexual Assault Service Providers  

  
One in five Mainers will experience sexual assault at some point in their lifetime.6 Each year, 
14,000 Mainers will experience sexual violence.7 
 
Maine’s sexual violence service providers provide free and confidential services across the state 
to victims/survivors of sexual harassment and sexual assault and those close to them, as well as to 
individuals who wish to increase their understanding of the issues. Just some of the services 
include a 24-hour statewide sexual assault helpline, crisis intervention and information, support 
groups, in-person accompaniment and advocacy through the medical and legal systems, and 
school- and community-based prevention education. Services are provided for a victim/survivor 
regardless of when they experienced sexual violence, and regardless of what type of sexual 
violence they experienced. Types of sexual violence include, but are not limited to, sexual 
harassment and gender-based bullying, child sexual abuse, elder sexual abuse, stalking, sex 
trafficking, and sexual violence within an intimate partner relationship.     

  
24/7 Confidential  

Maine Sexual Assault Helpline: 1-800-871-7741 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
6 Dumont, R. & Shaler, G. (2015). Maine Crime Victimization Report: Informing public policy for safer communities. 
Muskie School of Public Service, University of Southern Maine. 
7 Ibid. 

https://www.mecasa.org/maine-sexual-assault-support-centers.html
tel:1-800-871-7741
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